
 
 

 

Friends of Seedtime, 
 

Minor delays, significant growth 
Walking another day in Haiti Christian ministry. 

 
The boat delivering our supplies to Frantz arrived, but  

then informed us that our box did not make it on the boat.  
They were too full and ours was left for the next trip in 

about a month... maybe.  This means our new Bible reading 
plans get delayed as well as other important supplies. 

 
And this little thing too… We are at the point of recording 
several new radio ads to guide FM radio listeners in Haiti to 
a true faith in Jesus.  The Sound Engineer has postponed 
our recording time on several occasions.  He then sent a 
substitute engineer who managed to erase parts of what 
had already been accomplished.  It’s another day in Haiti. 

 
Can we add this? ... The last Bible study led by Frantz  
finished April 17th.   Like previous classes it ended with  

one more student than it began with.  We liked that part. 
They liked the class and participated well.  We liked that.  
When surveyed, none of the students had read the whole  
Bible, including the Pastor.  That was not pleasing to hear, 

although it does identify a big need they have.  
 

Seedtime always has some form of delay or struggle.  But 
God continues opening doors for Frantz to teach. 

 
Two small groups recently finished our 15 hour Bible study. 
The first group gave excited testimony of how much they 
had learned. The second group suffered through rain to 

walk to class surprising Frantz who often sees church ser-
vices canceled due to rain.  This group was eager to learn.  

The Pastor is already asking for another class for more  
of his congregation.   

     
Now, we can add this… Two stations are formalizing his 

time on-air allowing Frantz consistency in his schedule.   
 

Yes, the troubles are always with us. 
But... we get to see growth, from “not knowing their Bible” 

to “being thirsty for it’s message”. 
 

You walk with us in prayer and finances.  We need both and 
pray for your continued support.    

  
Growing our support is becoming an issue, as we see the 

need to bring Frantz assistance for his increased workload.   
 

Pray about this.  Seedtime’s budget needs to increase. 
Maybe you can help. 

    
 
 

Thank you for walking with  Seedtime and Harvest! 

 

Recent group gathered to learn  
their Bible.  They have them,  
but they hadn’t read them. 

 

Proverbs 11:30 
The fruit of the righteous  

is a tree of life, and 
whoever captures souls is wise.  

 

Seedtime 
and Harvest   
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401 S. Kokomo Ave 
Derby, KS 67037     

316 305-6295 
haitianseedtime@yahoo.com  
www.shepherdsstaffministries.org  

    
Make checks out to:  SSM 

Your financial support is appreciated 

 

“While the earth remains,  
Seedtime and Harvest,  

Cold and Heat,  
Winter and Summer,  
And Day and Night  
Shall Not Cease.” 

Genesis 8:22 
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